
REZONING JUSTIFICATION 

 

 

 

The proposed rezoning of the Property to Neighborhood Center- Conditional Zoning (NC-CZ) 

will permit the property to be developed for a mix of uses, including up to 125,000 sf of 

commercial for grocery stores, restaurants and other retail uses and up to 300 residences within 

walking distance of this new retail center.  

 

The development team seeking this rezoning considers the proposed commercial portions of the 

development as crucial to the overall success of the development and plans on commencing 

construction of commercial areas in the initial phases of development. The proposed NC-CZ 

zoning will further ensure that the commercial areas actually develop during build out of 

residential areas and do not become another set of undeveloped lots set aside by a residential 

developer for commercial uses that may never come. 

 

The proposed development is consistent with the Property’s Moderate Density Residential 

designation on the Future Land Use Map. The residential portions of the development will 

include a mix of high-quality single-family homes and townhomes at an overall density of up to 

4 units per acre, which is consistent with Comprehensive Plan guidance. The commercial 

portions of the development will be consistent with Comprehensive Plan guidance.  

 

The proposed residential uses are consistent with surrounding residential developments and will 

benefit residents of northern Rolesville and surrounding areas by providing needed retail uses not 

currently available in this part of town, including grocery and restaurants.   

 

The proposed development is also consistent with the intent of the existing zoning of the 

Property. All of the Property outside of the watershed is zoned Residential and Planned Unit 

Development (R&PUD). The legacy PUD zoning district subjects the Property to a master plan 

that permits a school on the eastern portion of the site and up to 143 single-family homes on the 

western portion of the site. The legacy master plan is now infeasible because Thales Academy no 

longer intends to build a school on the eastern portion of the Property.  Under the Town’s Land 

Development Ordinance, the only way to update the legacy master plan is to rezone the property 

into a mixed-use district such as the NC district.  

 

In addition to the proposed rezoning, the applicants are seeking a development agreement and 

text amendments with the Town. The applicant expects that the specific modifications needed as 

part of text amendments and development agreement will be determined in cooperation with 

Town staff.  

 

  




